Newsletter, June 2020

President’'s Report:

They say every cloud has a silver lining, but I'm having trouble seeing
one with the events over the last few months.

For our first lady Maggie more time spent in the sewing room saw the completion of the
USA quilt (picture attached) along with several other items finished. And for me extra
time spent on the railway (photo below of the finished viaduct) would have to be our
silver linings.

However, the very long term cost for the country, the economy and in many cases the
personal cost and global loss of life will be felt for decades to follow.

Moving forward we have finally some positive signs that it's time to start and pick up the
pieces and get back to the new normal. Last weekend we moved to our new storage unit,
what a bargain, much bigger, half the price and even closer to home for most of the
committee. Now we can start to plan for meetings / car events and even the AGM,
confirmed details later in this issue.

T hope you have all come out the other side of lockdown and are now rearing to go. I look
forward to seeing you all at the AGM in a few weeks' time.

Keep ya motor running and have a pirfic day...... now becomes

START YA MOTOR AND BLOW OUT THE COBWEBS !

Bill Stanley
President



Club Captain's Report

Celebrating being back on the road for the first time since lockdown .............
Welcome to getting our freedom back, where we can get out and enjoy a cruise in our
almost redundant classics. There haven't been many miles clocked up on our classics
lately, so now is the time to break the ice and dust down the cobwebs and come on our
post COVID-19 cruise which incorporates the AGM.

Sunday 28th June .. we will meet at Yaldhurst Hotel
at 12 midday to depart at 12.30pm. We will have an hour's run and will

end up at the Larcomb Vineyard for the AGM. This will commence at ;
2pm. Afternoon tea will be provided after the meeting. \\j

All members are expected to follow the rules of our current Covid-19

level 2. We ask that you continue to play it safe - maintain hygiene standards and we will
meet record-keeping requirements for contact tracing. We will have hand sanitiser
available, and practice safe distancing.

No better time than the present to catch up and have a natter. For some it will be a
good chance to join our committee to help make club decisions and also help organise
events for our members.

This will also give you an excuse to clean off 3 months of dust and give your classic a
good old shampoo and wax.

We have all been waiting for this chance to get out and about, so now is the time to
socialize.

Stay safe and keep on cruising
Ray Bewley
Club Captain

Upcoming Events: Save the Dates -

Sunday 28 June - AGM - at 2pm - Afternoon Tea
provided.

Sunday 19th July - Mid Winter Christmas Run-
details in the July newsletter

Sunday 16th August - Mystery cruise - details in the August newsletter




